
MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
SATURDAY (SEPT 14, 2019) 

Sacristan – VENTURA SCHIMICCI  
Readers – #1 & #2 – EUNICE RANDALL 
Comm. – NEIL MCPHEDRAN 
 

SUNDAY (SEPT 15, 2019) 
Sacristan – TREVOR RATHJEN 
Readers - #1- JACINTA JAY/#2- LUCY 
LADIERA 
Comm. – MARK ZIEBARTH 
Eucharistic Ministers – LARRY 
ACHTEM, ILSA RODRIGUEZ, SCOTT 
AUSTIN,  DOUG CHAPPELL, PATRICIA 
HORAN, IMELDA KEDGE, ED BENOIT  
 Music Ministry –   
Altar Servers – BENOIT; PASCAL, 
JONAH AND SEAN 
Greeters –JOSE, LUCY AND MARIA 
LADEIRA 

************* 
 

WE HAVE GONE DIGITAL! 
You can now have our weekly bulletin delivered 
directly to your inbox.  
Contact holychildchurch@yahoo.com or add your 
name and e-mail address to the sign-up sheet located 
in the entry hall. You will receive the bulletin each 
Friday afternoon.   
 

********************** 
We have a new email address 

We have been experiencing some issues with our 
email and have only had limited access over the 
past few weeks. If you need to contact us please 
use the following email:  

holychildchurch@yahoo.com 

Prayers of the Faithful/Prayer List:  if you 
would like your name or a loved one’s name (with 
their permission first) included on the bulletin 
Parish Prayer list please call the office at 250-494-
3110.   

PLEASE PRAY FOR THE SICK… 
And all who are suffering in any way in 
our Parish and in our families especially:  
George Szucs, John Morrissey, Debra 
Webb, Christine Delaurier, Vivian 
Dolezsar, Philomena Keogan, Eugene 
Chorneyko, Rosa Santos, Carmen 
Telechea, Kathryn Simpson, Elmo 
Sheppard, Toran Younge, Doug Chappell, 
Bob Day, Anne Arthur, Jim Graf, Moira 
Day, Nick Deuling, Olivia Whitfield-
Carson, Sandy Jaser, Malinowski Family, 
Carrie Malinowski, Jennifer Knoll, Reid & 
Anne Watson, Paul Pasqualetto, Kian 
Hooshmand-Hall, Ann Grison, Dawna 
Werbeski, Wayne and Joanne Banks, 
Marie Horn, Pat Thomas, Sheila Daflyen, 
Betty Jolie, Chrissy Kozier, Irene 
Mahussier, Richard Roess, Cecilia Roess, 
Ebony Zuydwyk 
 
 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
September 10 - Tim Donegan 

 
HEALING MASS 

 
Come and pray for yourself and your family and 
for anyone you know who needs healing.  
First Friday of every month at 7:00pm 
 
St. John Vianney Parish 
361 Wade Avenue W. 
Penticton 

SEPTEMBER 8, 2019 

 
HOLY CHILD PARISH 

14010, Rosedale Ave, Summerland, BC 
P.O. Box 369 V0H 1Z0 
www.holychildchurch.com 

holychildcurch@yahoo.com  
PASTOR:  Fr. Ruben B. Buela  
Rectory Phone No. – 250-494-2266   
Office Phone No. - 250-494-3110  
Office Hrs - Tues.-Fri. 9:30am-1:00pm 
Parish Secretary: Carey Roess 
Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Fridays after Mass (9:30am) 
Saturdays-5:30-6pm.  
(outside of these schedules, Pls. call the office) 
Adoration – Every Friday – 9:30 - 11:00 AM 

PARISH CONTACT LIST 
Parish Council Chair – Bernadine J.– 250-494-7972 

Finance Council Chair – Scott A. – 250-494-1983 

Sacristans – Roy M. – 1-778-740-0508 

Music Ministry – Imelda K. – 250-494-5921 

Eucharistic Ministers – Bernadine J. – 250-494-7972 

Lectors/Commentators – Neil M. - 250-494-8418 

Catechism– Shirley M. – 250-494-8418 

Safe Environment Rep. – Dina T. – 250-494-7069 

Youth Coordinator – Michelle R. –604-351-5216 

Development and Peace – John M. – 250-494-9590 

Sick/Homebound Services – Dina T. -250-494-7069 

Greeters – Anne-Marie R. – 250-494-9220 

Holy Cross School Office – 250-492-4480 

Knights of Columbus – Roy E. – 778-513-8454 

Cat. Women’s League – Sandra S. – 778-516-0211 

Ministerial Singers – Terri W. – 250-809-1734 

SUNDAY COLLECTION 
Sept. 1, 2019- 2,978.60(Goal: 2,880) 

THANK YOU! GOD BLESS YOUR 
GENEROUS HEARTS! 

 

MASS SCHEDULE 
(No Mon. Mass unless specified) 

Tuesday - 7pm 
Wednesday - Friday - 9am 

(except 2nd Wed. of the month- Mass is at Sr’s Village, 
9:30am) 

Saturday - 6pm 
Sunday - 10am 

Sacred Heart Mission Mass (Penticton Reserve): 
Every Sunday – 1pm 

 
            *********************** 

Change in Office Hours 
Tues-Fri 10:30am-2:00pm. Until further notice.  

******************** 
 

FAMILY LIFE IN THE SPIRIT SEMINAR 
SUNDAYS OCT 6 - NOV 24 AT 3 PM.   

Seven seminars, an opportunity to experience the 
power of the Holy Spirit, and a deeper personal 
relationship with Jesus Christ.  Jesus said, "I came 
that they might have life and have it to the full." 
(John 10:10) Seminars are meant to lead each 
member of your family to experience this full life 
in the Spirit.  

Three streams, and babysitting for 5 and under: 
Children 6-12, Youth 13-17 and Adults 18+. 
Dinner provided after each session.  Information at 
registration or contact Bev MacIntyre – cell 778-
559-1264 bevmacintyre@shaw.ca   

************************* 

Catechism Starts 
Mass of the Holy Spirit on September 18, 2019 at 

5:30pm followed by a potluck dinner, games and 

parents’ meeting.  

Everyone is Invited! 

 



DAILY READINGS 
(Sept 9 – Sept 15, 2019) 

Mon. – Col 1.24-2.3/Lk 6.6-11 
Tue. – Col 2.6-15/Lk 6.12-19 
Wed. – Col 3.1-11/Lk 6.20-26 
Thu. – Col 3.12-17/Lk 6.27-38 
Fri.- St. John Chrysostom/1Tim 1.1-
2,12-14/Lk 6.39-42 
Sat.- The Exaltation of the Holy Cross/ 
Num 21.4-9 /John 3.13-17 
Sun – 24th Sunday in Ordinary Time – 
Exodus 32.7-11,13-14/1Tim 1.12-
17/Lk 15.1-32 
 

MASS INTENTIONS 
Sept 8  -  (R) All Souls in Purgatory 

Sept 10 - (I) RUBEN & ELIZABETH CAMACHO 

Sept 11 - (I) RUBEN & ELIZABETH CAMACHO 

Sept 12 - (R) LORRAINE MAHUSSIER 

Sept 13 – (I) RUBEN & ELIZABETH CAMACHO 

Sept 14 - (R) ‘MIGHTY’ MERLIN ZUYDWYK 

 
Rachel’s Corner      
 ““I will give you a new heart, and a new spirit I 
will put within you. I will remove the heart of 
stone from your flesh and give you a heart of 
flesh”  Ezekiel 36:26 
 
Did you feel like your heart turned to stone the day 
you made your abortion decision or maybe it felt 
that way over time? God can change that for you. 
Join us on a Rachel’s Vineyard™ Retreat and see 
what it feels like to receive His merciful love 
flooding your new heart of flesh. Will you accept 
His invitation?   
 www.RachelsVineyardKelowna.com 

info@rachelsvineyardkelowna.com 

THE BISHOP’S DINNER IN THE KOOTENAYS 
 
Saturday, October 19, 2019  
Christ the Servant Parish Hall, Cranbrook 
Reception at 6:15pm; Dinner and Bishop’s 
Address at 7:15 pm 
Only 120 tickets are available. Get yours 
now!!  
$70 per person (incl. $30 tax receipt)  
Dress: Smart Casual  
Tickets available through Gerri Fletcher at 778-517-
1319 or gerrifletcher@yahoo.ca  
Cheques payable to: The Roman Catholic Bishop of 
Nelson. For further details please contact Marina 
Smith at 250-448-2725 x240 or 
appeals@nelsondiocese.org 
If you are unable to attend but would like to 
support the cause your tax receiptable donation 
would be most welcome.  Donation cards are 
included in this bulletin.  
 

********** 
 

“WHEN I IN AWESOME WONDER: 

“Encountering Christ in Symbol, Ritual and 

Movement in Mass 
WESTERN CONFERENCE FOR LITURGY WOULD 
LIKE TO INVITE ANYONE WHO IS INTERESTED FOR 
A TWO-DAY SEMINAR ON OCT. 25-26 AT OUR 
LADY OF LOURDES PARISH, WEST KELOWNA, BC. 
KEYNOTE SPEAKER: CHRISTINA RONZIO, Director, 
National Liturgy Office & Secretary to the 
Episcopal Comm. for the Liturgy & the 
Sacraments, Canadian Conference Catholic 
Bishops  
To register go to: 
https://www.pgdiocese.bc.ca/western-liturgical-
conf-oct-25-26-2019/ 
Or see Fr. Ben for the registration form. 

(see the bulletin board in the foyer for other 

information) 

 

GOODBYE AND HELLO 
We were all surprised by the departure of Yemane, Senait 

and their family and we wish them well in Burnaby. The 

Summerland Refugee Sponsorship Group is sincerely 

grateful to Holy Child parishioners who were so generous to 

their family with welcoming care, support and financial 

contributions. 

We’re happy to announce that the Board of the Summerland 

Refugee Sponsorship Group has selected a new family to 

welcome to Canada! The family is from Namibia, but they 

have been living as UN-Registered refugees in Botswana.  

The family of six has four sons, ranging from age 3 to 18; all 

of the older family members speak English. They are 

expected to arrive in Summerland in the next 6-12 weeks. 

If you are interested in getting involved with this new 

family, or if you have items to donate to help set up their new 

home, please contact   Mary-Anne Smirle at 250-494-5038 or 

msmirle@shaw.ca  

THANK YOU for your support and we look forward to 

meeting our new family!!  

 
********** 
 

RETROUVAILLE SPRING PROGRAM 
Sept 27-29, 2019. If interested, visit the 
website; vancouver@retrouvaille.org or call; 
604-530-6710; or to register visit; 
www.retrouvaille.org and 
www.retrouvaillevancouver.com 

 
********** 
 

 “Grit & Grace”The Men’s Retreat 2019 
Registration is ongoing. 

Details and pricing for the retreat, please visit: 

https://www.liferestoration.ca/mensretreat 

 

 

New this Fall on Salt + Light TV! 
Canada’s Catholic television network invites you to 

watch these featured series and other new and returning 

programs this Fall: 

-          Our new documentary style program behold will 

feature Catholic stories of beauty, truth and goodness on 

a variety of intriguing topics. 

-          Featuring different dioceses across Canada, This 

Place: Real People. Real Faith, is a new upbeat, fresh 

and joy filled TV series about Catholics who share us the 

faith of their local community. 

We strive to provide a variety of live event coverage, masses 

and devotions, as well as programs and documentaries that 

focus on spreading the joy of the Gospel message and the light 

of Christ to the world. 

You can to subscribe to Salt + Light TV from cable and satellite 

carriers throughout Canada. Check your local provider or 

visit www.saltandlighttv.org/subscribe for more details.   

Don’t miss out and become a subscriber today! 

 

********** 
CHANGES TO  

PILGRIMAGE OF FAITH APPEAL 
The current campaign will end on Sept. 30th, 2019. 

During October – December 2019, there will 

be NO ACTIVE campaign*.  

Donations are still accepted during this time for the 

benefit of diocesan programs. Donations will be 

used to support Seton House, Youth, Capital 

Development and the Clergy Pension. *Note that 

there will be no rebates for the parish as there is no active 

campaign. Donors may give directly to their parish. This 

will be taxable income for the parish.  

The new campaign will start in January 

2020. 

********** 
PLEASE SIGN UP TO DO SUNDAY COFFEE!!!  (sign-
up sheet is on the bulletin board in the foyer)  
 

THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!!!! 


